ACIG Business Meeting
ALA Annual 2011, New Orleans, LA
Members present: Lynn Fields (Southern Illinois University-Edwardsville), Chair; Melanie McGurr (Ohio State University), Vice-Chair; Mary Mastraccio (MARCive), Past Chair; Mark Scharff (Washington University in St. Louis), Secretary

Members not present: Suzhen Chen (Case Western Reserve University), Web Coordinator

Members-At-Large present; Felicity Dykas (University of Missouri-Columbia), Series; Neil Robinson (University of Michigan), Names; Elaine Winske (Florida International University), Uniform Titles
Members-At Large not present: Richard Guinn (University of Texas School of Public Health), Local Systems; Catherine Scullion (Appleton Public Library), Form/Genre
Liaison present: Damian Iseminger (New England Conservatory of Music), from the Music Library Association

Guests: Cindy Barrilleaux (State Library of Louisiana); Liz Bodian (Chicago Public Library); Nate Cothran (Backstage Library Works); Wanda Gunther (University of North Carolina-Chapel Hill); Caroline Miller (UCLA); Karen Miller (Northwestern University); Bruce Rennie (Kansas City Public Library); Robert Rohrbacher (Stanford University); Bob Wolverton (Mississippi State University)

Elections

Lynn handed out copies of the slate of candidates.  A call for nominations from the floor did not produce additional candidates.  The position of Secretary was the only contested position.  The results of the election: 

Vice-Chair/Chair-Elect: Caroline Miller (UCLA)
Secretary: Mark Scharff (Washington University in St. Louis)

Member-At-Large, Names: Robert Rohrbacher (Stanford University)

Member-At-Large, Series: Bob Wolverton (Mississippi State University)

Member-At-Large, Subjects: Karen Miller (Northwestern University)

Member-At-Large, Genre/Form: Elizabeth Bodian (Chicago Public Library)

The position of Chair passes to Melanie McGurr after this meeting.  Lynn mentioned that Technical Services Quarterly had asked for an in-depth article on the program; she will draft such an article and send around for comment.

Meeting feedback

Karen Coyle and Gordon Dunsire have given their presentations to Lynn on flash drives for uploading to the ACIG page in the ALA Web site.  Robin Johnson needs to speak with her boss at the Getty Information Institute to ensure that posting the presentation does not involve copyright problems.  

The postings of the presentations will be needed—they were dense and fast-paced..


The program order worked very well—Karen Coyle’s presentation provided a good introduction.
A plus for us--we remembered to credit the sponsors.  Kudos were offered to Sandy Roe for contacting Gordon Dunsire and carrying forward the efforts to find sponsorship for this appearance.  She did discover that she had subverted ALA’s procedures for sponsoring speakers in that she approached potential sponsors directly for funding, rather than going through the ALA Fundraising Committee.  This was forgiven this time, but the rule for the future is: if you need sponsoring monies for a speaker, event, etc., go to ALA first.  You can suggest people or companies to approach.  It was mentioned that the ALCTS Program Committee will be posting a FAQ on how to sponsor a program.  Another observation: Lack of money will probably mean more fundraising to get speakers to the conference.  

Next year 
The important short-range tasks are to make arrangements for Midwinter meeting time and space and to develop a title for the 2012 Annual program session (the former within the next few days, the latter by October).  For Midwinter: we will get an LC report.  Should we ask for an OCLC report?  Such a report might include more information on VIAF, and on form/genre implementation in WorldCat. Melanie will ask OCLC to consider reporting on these topics; a likely person for form/genre implementation would be Robert Bremer.

We had trouble getting this time slot; this reflects ALA trends toward allotting shorter meeting times, smaller rooms, and more no-conflict time slots for the sake of exhibitors and other activities.  This year’s schedule put ACIG in two locales, which probably affected attendance.  ACIG conflicts with other meetings were also mentioned, with the PCC meeting being a big one.  Among ideas mentioned was that of doing a straw poll over one or more of the discussion lists to see what potential attendees would like.  It was noted that ACIG is not listed at the ALCTS Web site, though ACIG is on ACLCT’s chart of meetings for both Midwinter and Annual on Sunday from 1:30 to 6:00.

Brainstorming for program ideas followed.  Ideas included:

· FRAD?  Hard to say because nothing new has happened

· Framily?  (i.e. FRBR, FRSAD, FRAD)--The standards are not yet synchronized.
· Retrospective addition of genre/form terms?  Are there problems with not going backward?  Are there strategies to help?  Asked what Backstage is doing, Nate Cothran responded that there are no hard and fast plans yet.  What could we be doing now—should the MARC fixed field for literary from be coded more regularly?
· RDA and AACR2 coexistence—what happens when RDA fields are added to AACR2 records?

· Form/Genre conversion—Elaine Winske cited the challenges of the conversion for maps, and suggested that a presentation on such might be helpful to other groups facing the migration of headings.
· For Annual, how about a “FR—“ session?

· Some titles building on principles from today--“Function over Form?”  “Thing over String”

· Is there a need for more properties?  How about an overview of existing data sets?

· There’s a need to prepare vocabularies for Semantic Web use to take advantage of their syndetic structures.

· RTF—why can’t we use identifiers right now?

· SPARQL (query language for RDF)

· Looking at cataloger’s future in 5 years, when much of the data in a record is controlled.  Or an authority librarian’s life?  “Function Over Form” or “Functional Reform” might describe this vision

Submitted by Mark Scharff, Secretary

